6 November, 1963

Walter M. Piedele

President Even R. Collins

CAMPUS PROGRESS REPORT #21

- 1. The jurisdictional dispute between laborers and plumbers which resulted in a plumber's strike yesterday, was resolved at yesterday's meeting, and this morning, all trades are back at work.
- 2. Reconstruction of the dam has started.
- 3. Precast penels have been created on the western and south sides of the Commissary, and are now available for inspection. They did not turn out to be as colorful as the samples we had seen and I have raised the question of a more colorful panel for the Academic Podium.
- 4. In view of numerous requests from general contractors, who say that additional time is needed if they are to be responsive in their bidding, particularly with respect to the heating and ventilating sub-contracts, an additional two week extension of the bidding time is considered essential on the part of the Construction Fund. This would extend the opening of bids from 19 November to 3 December.
- 5. Now signs, giving the plan of the entire campus, plus the name of the University and the Governor's name, have been created at the main entrances on Washington and Western Avenues.

Co: Dr. David Hertley